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If you require this guidance in another format please go to the end of the document for details.

Introduction
KCC recognises that on occasion staff need to balance urgent or unforeseen personal responsibilities that can’t easily be managed during non work time or by using normal annual leave entitlement. Personal Leave is the provision of up to 10 days paid leave that may be used for this purpose.
This is a discretionary benefit which means that this leave can only be taken with your line manager’s agreement. There is no legal right to paid time off for this purpose.

KCC’s personal leave provisions are given to staff in addition to the facility to take unpaid time off to deal with urgent domestic issues.
When can it be taken?
Examples of when personal leave can be taken include:

· to attend a funeral of someone close i.e. spouse, partner, family member

· to deal with difficulties following a marriage/relationship break down.
Family support structures are less likely to be traditional than ever before and some people may rely on close friends rather than family for their support. Therefore, the circumstances in which people are permitted to take leave should to be assessed individually by line managers.

If you are a carer, and with your manager’s agreement, you can use up to 5 days personal leave for caring responsibilities (see Carer Leave - Guidance for further information).

To manage longer term personal or domestic difficulties, you can consider combining your entitlement to personal leave with KCC’s flexible working arrangements.

How much Leave can be granted?

Up to 10 days paid personal leave may be granted in any leave year with your line manager’s agreement. (NB: the amount will be pro rata for part time staff).

Who agrees Personal leave?

Personal leave can only be taken by agreement with your line manager.
Recording Personal Leave
You should record any personal leave on your annual leave sheet and request that this is authorised by your line manager.

You or your line manager should be recorded using Employee or Manager Self Service, only in exceptional circumstances should the ‘Absence not due to Sickness’ form be completed and sent to Employee Services, Worrall House, Kings Hill, West Malling. (please note that if you are using personal leave for caring responsibilities, this should be highlighted as carers leave so that it can be recorded correctly on Oracle).


If you need any further information or support through this process, please contact the Human Resources Team.

Alternative Formats
This document is available in other formats. Call 03000 421553 or email alternativeformats@kent.gov.uk
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